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Breast and Cervical Cancer Control Program (BCCCP)
From October 1, 2001 to March 1, 2002, HAAP has recruited 117 eligible BCCCP clients, 43% of the target number (N=270) for this fiscal year.  In order to promote the Michigan Breast and Cervical Cancer Control Program (BCCCP), HAAP sponsored or participated in a series of health events over the past few months.  

* Vietnamese New Year:

On February 9, Nina Thai, the Vietnamese community coordinator, attended a new year celebration in Detroit.  During the event, which Nina thinks more than two hundred people attended, the Vietnamese community rang in the new year singing and dancing.  HAAP set up two tables to promote the BCCCP program, distribute information, and answer questions.  It was a great opportunity to get the message out about HAAP and BCCCP among the Vietnamese community.

* Staff Retreat:

In order to have a successful third year of BCCCP promotion, the HAAP office at the University of Michigan School of Nursing conducted a staff retreat on January 19, 2002 to empower the team by improving cancer screening knowledge, enhancing professional skills, and strengthening team communication.  At the retreat, the invited speaker, Dr. JiNing Feng, a University of Michigan Health System pathologist, gave a presentation about pathology and breast cancer diagnosis.  The Breast Cancer Risk Assessment Tool and software was introduced to team members afterwards.  Team building and recruiting strategies were also exchanged and shared by staff and community coordinators.

* Lunar New Year Party at the University of Michigan Dow Building 

On March 9, 2002 about four hundred people celebrated the Lunar New Year at the University of Michigan’s Dow Building.  A variety of activities and food were offered to attendees.  HAAP, along with several other Chinese organizations, co-sponsored the annual event which seeks to raise money for charity.  During the event, HAAP set up a table to distribute project information.
* Multicultural Health Promotion Day at the University of Michigan School of Nursing 

On March 16, about 130 people attended a health promotion day at the University of Michigan School of Nursing.  The average age of the participants is 62.8 years old, with 63.3% female and 36.7% male.  62.7% don’t have insurance or have insurance with very limited health services coverage.  The participants came from the local Chinese, Korean, and Japanese communities in Washtenaw, Oakland, and Wayne Counties.

This event was co-sponsored by the United Asian Americans Medical Students’ Organization and the Asian American Public Health Students’ Association.  About 20 women applied for Michigan BCCCP.  Different screening programs, such as blood pressure, urine test, eye examination, glaucoma, and breast cancer risk assessment, provided the attendants the opportunity the check their health status.  During the four hour session, Yoga and Taiji were also demonstrated to increase people’s awareness of health maintenance.  

With the support from Bone Density Specialists, P.L.C. and Merck Pharmaceutical Company, Dr. Clarence Tsai, with his wife’s assistance, prescribed free medication for 32 patients diagnosed with osteoporosis during last November’s health event.  HAAP very much appreciates everyone’s time and efforts.  We would also like to gratefully acknowledge the contributions of the following local Asian American restaurants for donating gift certificates to the events:  

BD’s Mongolian Barbeque

Miki Japanese Restaurant

Raja Rani Fine Indian Cuisine

* New BCCCP promotional brochure in different Asian languages:

HAAP plans to print the new BCCCP promotional brochure in April.  The new brochures have been updated to reflect changes in the HAAP office and BCCCP services including free treatment for eligible women which began October 1, 2001.

* Future Events

The Healthy Asian Americans Project’s goal is to recruit 270 BCCCP clients for the third year.  HAAP is planning health and BCCCP promotion events in Oakland County for May, in Wayne County for June, and Ingham for July.  In August, HAAP is looking forward to participating in the annual Chinese American Community Picnic where our office is planning to host a health and BCCCP promotion event during the day.
NCI Research Project

All data for the study has been collected.  Of a total 524 eligible participants, 227 (43.3%) responded.  We are currently working on data management and analysis and have begun working on a manuscript for publication.

Lay Health Advisor Education Program

HAAP continues to refine the program training manual and anticipates beginning pre-testing in mid-April.  On April 13, HAAP will host the official kick-off party to welcome new Task Force members and give an opportunity for everyone to meet and get acquainted.  At the party, HAAP also plans to distribute a draft copy of the manual to Task Force members for their review.

In March, HAAP began advertising for Lay Health Advisor volunteers.  One hundred twenty volunteers are sought from the Chinese community in southeast Michigan to participate in the program which seeks to educate lay people how to promote the importance of regular breast cancer screening.  Please help us disseminate this information.  If you or someone you know is interested in joining or have questions, please visit our website or call the HAAP office.
Healthy Asian American Project Office 

University of Michigan,  School of Nursing

400 North Ingalls Street, Room 3246,  Ann Arbor, MI  48109-0482

Tel.  734-936-8913   Toll Free 877-625-4683   Fax 734-936-8910

Website: http://www.umich.edu/~asianame
Email:  haap_bcccp@yahoo.com

Dr. MeiYu Yu, Director yujiang@umich.edu 

Lixin Song lsong@umich.edu
Gary Smith gmswork@yahoo.com
Voice Mail: The new multilingual voice mail allows all ethnic groups to leave messages for their respective community coordinators.  Callers should note that each language is represented on the initial message and that they will be asked to press the number for their respective language.

1-734-936-8903 or toll free 1-800-936-8903: 

Press 1 for Chinese

Press 2 for Korean 

Press 3 for Japanese 


Press 4 for Asian Indian 
Press 5 for Vietnamese 
Press 6 for Hmong



Press 7 for Fillipino
 

Community Coordinators:

Asian Indian Community:
Rekha Raizada (248-623-9590, munni24@hotmail.com)

Chinese Community:
Amy Seetoo (734-332-0390, adseetoo@aol.com)

Hmong Community:
Chou Lee (313-577-8878)

Filipino Community:
Adelwisa L. Agas Weller (734-763-7386, alagawel@umich.edu)

Korean Community:
Dr. Oi Saeng Hong (734-763-3450, oshong@umich.edu)

Vietnamese Community:
Ngan My Thai (734-764-4481, nthai@umich.edu)

Japanese Community:

CuiJuan Cai (734-936-8903 ext. 3, caicuijuan@yahoo.com)

Student Organizations
The United Asian American Medical Students’ Association can be reached by contacting 

Vaishalee A. Padgaonkar at vpadgaoz@umich.edu.

The Asian American Public Health Students’ Association can be reached by contacting Gala King at 734-222-9459 galateak@umich.edu.

HAAP devotes its efforts to research and promotion of Asian Americans’ health, and is looking forward to your support and participation.  Take care of yourself and help others!

The Breast and Cervical Cancer Control Program is funded by the Department of Community Health of the State of Michigan.  HAAP wishes to express sincere appreciation for the support of the Minority Health Office of the State of Michigan.  Our heartfelt thanks go to State Senator Alma Wheeler Smith for helping bring Asian American health issues to the forefront of public awareness.  Our most grateful thanks go to the Asian American community organizations, volunteers, and Asian women and their family members for their support.
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